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MEETING OF OCTOBER 6, 2015 
 
TO:  Fayetteville City Council  
 
FROM:  Andrew Garner, City Planning Director 
   
DATE:  September 15, 2015 
 
SUBJECT:  ADM 15-5124: Administrative Item (UDC Chapter 156/VARIANCES): 

Submitted by CITY PLANNING STAFF for revisions to UDC Chapter 156 
for clarification to the commercial design standards variance requirement.  

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
The Planning Commission and staff recommend approval to amend UDC Chapter 156 Variances. 
 
BACKGROUND:   
The City Attorney recently recommended that City Planning staff draft a minor clarification to the 
commercial design standards building entry requirement. The code change was presented and 
tabled at the July 27, 2015 Planning Commission meeting. At that meeting the commission 
advised that additional specifications and clarification be included. A second draft was presented 
to the Planning Commission at the August 24, 21015 meeting. The commission had further 
comments and tabled the item again. An ordinance review committee of the commission met on 
August 31, 2015 with staff to further refine the proposed language. The discussion centered 
around the requirement for commercial buildings to have a primary entry on all principal facades1. 
The committee and staff propose to retain the primary entry requirement as written in Chapter 
166 (Commercial Design Standards). However, the variance chapter is now revised to allow 
variances of the architectural design standards in unique situations. The intent is to provide 
flexibility to address the legal concerns of the City Attorney’s office, while giving guidance in a 
variance situation to ensure buildings provide a well-designed façade facing adjacent streets.  
 
DISCUSSION:  
On September 14, 2015 the Planning Commission forwarded this item to the City Council with a 
recommendation for approval by a vote of 8-0-0. 
 
BUDGET/STAFF IMPACT: 
N/A 
 
Attachments: 
CC Ordinance 
Planning Commission Staff Report 

                                                
1 UDC Chapter 151. Principal Façade. The front plane of a building that faces a public street including porches and balconies, 

but not including stoops, awnings or canopies (whether or not attached to the building). 
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Forwarded

Tabled

Tabled

Chesser

Brown
8-0-0

Forwarded with a recommendation for approval as proposed.
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